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LIFESPAN 
news 

You’ve seen them on TV  and Social Media 

Our Special Guests are 

Diamond & Silk 

Come spend a memorable evening celebrating our 

              51st Anniversary  

Auction & Fundraising Dinner 

Tuesday, May 4, 2021 

San Marino Club in Troy, Michigan 

Auction Opens at 5:30 pm 

Dinner Begins at 7:15 pm 
 

LIFESPAN is not charging for this event, but please understand that this is the most important fundraiser of the year.  

We hope that you can join us and help us continue our efforts to protect all human life.  

New Date & more information on Page 9      
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN’s  

RESOURCE BOOK 2021 
Advertising Contract 

This book will contain pro-life informational material that will be used throughout the year.   

Your ad represents support for LIFESPAN’s educational efforts.   

Please fill out the Contact below and send it to us with your remittance included. 

• Submit copy of your ad either as a hard copy, camera-ready ad or email ad to: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org.   

• If you are not able to submit camera-ready work, we will help you with your ad, just call us!   

• Payment must accompany Contract.   

• Advertisers will be sent a copy of the LIFESPAN Resource Book *upon request only*.   

• LIFESPAN reserves the right to refuse any advertisement that it deems unsuitable. 

Contact Person ____________________________________________________Phone (________)________________________  

 

Name of Advertiser/Business__________________________________________Email_________________________________  

 

Address___________________________________________________City________________________Zip________________  

 

Ad Seller’s Signature _______________________________________________Phone (_______)_________________________ 

 

______YES, please send me a copy of the 2021 LIFESPAN Resource Book. 

Call the Main Office to use a Credit Card or mail checks payable to: 
 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Ed Fund 
32540 Schoolcraft Road, Suite 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

For further information, call: 734.524.0162 or email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org 
 

Contributions to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund are deductible as charitable contributions for Federal Income Tax purposes. 

I wish to publish a _______________ page ad for the  

 

sum of $__________________ 

 

Please run: 

          __________ last year’s ad       

          __________ enclosed NEW ad 

          __________ EMAILED ad 

 

Extended Deadline for submission is Friday, Sept 17th.  

 Full Page (7 x 10) 

$325 
 

Inside Front Cover - Color 

$375 
 

Inside Back Cover - Color 

$375 
 

Outside Back Cover - Color 

$500 

    

1/4 Page 

(3½ x 5) 

$125 1/8 Page 

(3½ x 2½) 

$75 

1/2 Page 

(5 x 7) 

$175 
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Put your special photo in LIFESPAN’s Resource Book 

Purchase a special ad to recognize the accomplishments of someone spe-

cial! It’s a great way to acknowledge a graduate, retirement, anniversary, 

1st Communicant, scout troop, special teacher, etc! Purchase a 1/8-page ad 

to feature your children, grandchildren or other special someone in Right to 

Life - LIFESPAN’s Resource Book 2021. Photo Ads are tax-deductible! 

Fill out the form for photo ads below and send $45 with a non-professional 

photo, along with the names of those pictured, or  other desired caption, to: 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund, 32540 Schoolcraft Rd., 

Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305. All picture ads must be received by 

Sept. 17, 2021. If you would like your pictures returned, include a self-

addressed, stamped envelope. If you prefer to e-mail your photo, you may send them in JPEG format to mainoffice@rtl-

lifespan.org (with “LIFESPAN Photo” in the subject line) and mail your check to the above LIFESPAN address. For 

more information, call Right to Life - LIFESPAN’s Main Office at 734.524.0162. 

Yes! Please include my photo in LIFESPAN’s Resource Book 2021! 

Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________ 

City ___________________________ State _______ Zip ___________ Phone ____________________ 

Name(s) of people in photo (or other caption) _______________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____ My photo and check are enclosed      _____ My photo will be sent by e-mail; enclosed is my check. 

Ad Seller’s Name (if name is other than above) __________________________ Phone ___________________ 

Be a LIFESPAN Patron! 
Resource Book 2021 Patron Ads: 

❑Gold Patron $100       ❑Silver Patron $50       ❑Bronze Patron $10       ❑Memorial Patron $10 

Please PRINT name(s) exactly as you wish them to appear. Names of patrons in each of these categories          

will be listed on separate pages in the Resource Book 2020. Patron Ads are tax-deductible; make           

checks payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund. Extended Deadline is Sept. 17, 2021. 

Patron Name(s) - Gold, Silver or Bronze ____________________________________________________ 

Memorial Patron Name(s) (deceased): _______________________________________________________ 

Amount enclosed: $ _______________ 

Name ________________________________ Address ________________________________________ 

City ___________________________ State _______ Zip ___________ Phone _____________________ 

Ad Seller’s Name (if name is other than above) _________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Call the Main Office to use a Credit Card or mail checks payable to:  

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

734-524-0162   •   mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org   •   miLIFESPAN.org 

Contributions to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund are deductible as charitable contributions for Federal Income Tax purposes.  

Apr 2021 News 
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Protections for the Medically Vulnerable 
NOTE: HALO (Healthcare Advocacy & Leadership Organiza-

tion) seeks to provide answers to the many difficult questions 

that surround end of life decisions.  What follows here is taken 

from their website, www.HALOVoice.org.  They publish an 

easy to read and understand publication called Making a Differ-

ence.  Please visit their website for more information. HALO is 

a 501(c)(3) and all donations are tax deductible to the full extent 

of the law. 

HALO MISSION STATEMENT (Adopted 9/5/2018): 

The mission of the Healthcare Advocacy and Leadership    

Organization is to promote, protect, and advocate for the 

rights of the medically vulnerable through direct patient 

and family interactions; through community education 

and awareness programs; and through promotion and 

development of concrete “life-affirming healthcare"*      

alternatives for those facing the grave consequences of 

healthcare rationing and unethical practices, especially 

those at risk of euthanasia and assisted suicide. 

*"Life-affirming healthcare" is defined as medical care in which 

the paramount principle is the sanctity of life, which means that 

the life and safety of each person come first and each person re-

ceives medical care across their lifespan based on their need for 

care and never with an intention to hasten death, regardless of 

their abilities or perceived "quality of life." 

Principles for Medical Decision-Making       
Respecting the Value and Dignity of Human 
Life 

1. No matter what life-sustaining procedure/medical 

treatment is in question, when in doubt, err on the 

side of life. A medical intervention can be tried with 

the option of stopping it if is proves ineffective or ex-

cessively burdensome for the patient. 

2. It is the physician’s obligation to truthfully and fully, 

in layperson’s terms, discuss with the patient/agent/

family/guardian the benefits, risks, cost, etc. of availa-

ble medical means that may improve the patient’s 

condition/prolong life. The focus should be on what 

the person making medical decisions needs to know 

in order to give truly informed consent. 

3. The patient/agent makes the decision whether or not 

a treatment is too burdensome. (Note: The patient’s 

life must never be ended because it is considered a 

burden to the patient or others.) If a patient wishes to 

fight for every last moment of life, this is a legitimate 

interest to be respected. 

4. It is impossible to make morally sound, sensible, in-

formed health care decisions based on guesswork 

about some future illness or injury and possible treat-

ment options. Health care decisions must be based on 

current information. 

5. Two extremes are to be avoided: **Insistence on physi-

ologically useless or excessively burdensome treat-

ment even when a patient may legitimately wish to 

forgo it. **Withdrawal or withholding of treatment 

with the intention to hasten/cause death. 

6. The object and motive for administering pain medica-

tion must be to relieve pain. Death must not be sought 

or intended. 

7. Nutrition and hydration, whether a person is fed with 

a spoon or through a tube, is basic care, not medical 

treatment. Insertion or surgical implantation of a feed-

ing tube takes medical expertise, but it is an ordinary 

life-preserving procedure for a person who has a 

working digestive system but is unable to eat by 

mouth. **Acceptable - During the natural dying pro-

cess, when a person’s organs are shutting down so 

that the body is no longer able to assimilate food and 

water or when their administration causes serious 

complications, stopping tube-feeding or spoon-feeding 

is both medically and morally appropriate. In these 

circumstances, the cause of death is the person’s dis-

ease or injury, not deliberate dehydration or starva-

tion. **Unacceptable - When a person is not dying -or 

not dying quickly enough to suit someone - food and 

fluids are often withheld with the intent to cause death 

because the person is viewed as having an acceptably 

low quality of life and/or as imposing burdens on oth-

ers. The direct cause of death is then dehydration and 

starvation. 

Questions? Contact the Healthcare Advocacy & Leadership  

Organization (HALO) at feedback@HALOVoice.org. 

http://www.halovoice.org
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1637 W. Big Beaver Rd., Suite G, Troy, MI 48084-3540 

Phone: 248-816-1546  •  Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: MWF: 9-3; T: 9-2; Th: Closed 

Diane Trombley, Director 

Lynn Gura, Office Staff/Youth Director 

Maria Vitale, Office Assistant 

LIFESPAN Chapter News 
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32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 210, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone 734-422-6230 •  Email: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: T-Th-F: 10-2; MW: Closed 

Timothy Pruse, Director 

Pam Jankowski, Office Manager 
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The Life-Saving Hyde Amendment in 
the Balance 
     The Hyde Amendment is named after its proposer, Con-

gressman Henry Hyde of Illinois. The Hyde Amendment 

was first passed in a bipartisan manner in 1976 and enforce-

ment began in 1980 after the U.S. Supreme Court overruled 

lower court challenges. The amendment prohibits direct 

Federal taxpayer funding of abortion in the United States, in 

particular through Medicaid funds. Best estimates show the 

Hyde Amendment protects 60,000 preborn lives every single 

year and has saved over 2.4 million preborn children since 

its inception. Hyde has been approved in Congress every 

year since 1976 and the current President routinely voted in 

favor of the amendment as a Senator. However the current  

leadership in Congress have made it clear they would like 

this to end in 2021. More worrisome, they are not waiting to 

debate the Hyde Amendment on its merits, as a number of 

legislative efforts to circumvent it are underway right now. 

     The recently passed American Rescue Plan Act of 2021, 

the so-called Covid-19 relief bill, avoided the Hyde Amend-

ment and included tens of millions of dollars in subsidies for 

abortion providers. The much bigger threat is the Equality 

Act (H.R. 5) which passed the House of Representatives and 

awaits Senate consideration. The act claims to outlaw dis-

crimination based on sex, but its definition of sex includes, 

"Pregnancy, childbirth, or a related medical condition.” Fed-

eral agencies and courts have long interpreted “pregnancy relat-

ed medical conditions” to include abortion. This means denying 

funding for an abortion to a Medicaid recipient would qualify as 

illegal discrimination and render the Hyde Amendment a moot 

point. Frighteningly, the Act goes even further and requires any 

medical provider receiving Medicare or Medicaid funds, includ-

ing Christian and Catholic hospitals, to perform abortions. It 

would also eliminate any conscience protections for medical per-

sonnel who refuse to personally participate in abortions. It also 

criminalizes institutional expression of the Christian view of mar-

riage. 
 

Membership Renewal Changes 

     Our chapter is moving to an annual membership based 

on the calendar year running from January 1 to December 

31. This change is taking effect currently in 2021. If your 

current Membership expiration is August 1 or later, you 

will be grandfathered in and maintain membership 

through the end of 2021. If your current Membership (for 

A Friend is Gone 
     Dr. Paul Sullivan, who, along with his wife Phyllis, was a 

longtime supporter of all life in general and LIFESPAN in 

particular, passed away in mid-March.  Paul was a personal 

physician to many of us, a good friend to even more of us, a 

great dad, grandpa, and loving husband to Phyllis.  We will 

miss him. 
 

Dinner 
     As you will see elsewhere in the newsletter, we are 

once again moving the date of our annual dinner - 

from May 4th, to October 12, 2021.  As you might 

guess, the reason, again, is restrictions on the number 

of people who can attend an event due to the virus.  It 

is our hope that the third time will be the charm!     

Diamond and Silk are still our speakers and San      

Marino is still the venue.  Everything remains the 

same except the date.  We had a full house the first 

time we scheduled the dinner and hope to have the 

same thing now.  Those who already said they wanted 

to come will receive an email or a letter from us and 

must let us know that they still want to come.  We will 

establish a “wait list” for those who have not already 

reserved a place.  There is no charge for the dinner, 

but we hope that all who attend will know that this is 

not only an informative and enjoyable event but a fund 

raiser as well. 
 

Mother’s Day Carnations 
     Several faith communities will be offering carnations to their 

Moms this year.  We had to cancel this opportunity last year but 

hope we can see lots of smiles on our Mom’s faces this year.  If 

you would like to participate in this project, please call us at the 

office, 248-816-1546. 
 

Email Addresses 
     We are still asking that you confirm your email addresses with 

us. People change their email addresses rather frequently and if 

we can’t keep you updated, you won’t get important messages 

from us.  WE NEVER SHARE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS WITH 

ANYONE!!!   We try to send out a very limited number of emails 

so as to not clutter up your inbox.  What we do send is usually 

very important and time sensitive. A current address is really 

important. 

Continued on page 10 

mailto:oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org
mailto:wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org
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Wee  

Care 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone: 734-524-0165 

Office Hours: By appointment 

Karen Patrosso, Director 
All material and monetary donations to Wee Care are tax-deductible. Checks 

must be made payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.  

     Spring! How happy are we to welcome this season? In a year 

filled with anxiety, fears, sickness, isolation and so much dark-

ness ~ Spring arrives & couldn’t come quick enough! It is the 

season of hope, new life & beauty and nothing is more beautiful 

than the precious new lives that we are helping at Wee Care! 

 

     Each of our beautiful little ones beings hope & love to our 

world. You provide that glimmer of hope with all of your won-

derful gifts. There are no words to thank you for making such a 

difference in their lives! 

 

God bless you!  

      Happy Easter!  

            Happy Spring! 

 

Love, Karen 

 

P.S.  

     Have to share -when one of our friends was purchasing baby 

items for a LIFESPAN shower, she began to speak with another 

customer. That stranger gave her $5.00 and told her to donate it 

to us as several years ago, she was assisted by a Crisis Pregnancy 

Center who provided baby items and supported her decision to 

have her unborn child. 

Youth 

Report 

#miLIFESPAN 

     Spring is here, things have opened up more in our com-

munities, and we have the hope of new Life…we can see 

an array of pretty colors of early flowers sprouting fresh 

from the ground, fresh new leaf buds growing on the trees, 

and the glorious miracle of human Life continues every 

day.  Our commitment in protecting and upholding hu-

man Life takes on new meaning as people will be gather-

ing more for outdoor activities in May and will continue 

through the summer.  It’s a refreshing and exciting time of 

the year for us! 

     Did you participate in the annual Pro-Life Chalk Day? 

If so, do you have any pictures you would like to share 

with us along with comments on how your chalking day 

went?  Would you grant us permission to post the pictures 

and comments in our next LIFESPAN Newsletter?  Our 

readers always enjoy hearing from young people who are 

engaged in the Pro-Life movement!   

     National Pro-Life T-shirt Day, hosted by Stand True, is 

almost here on April 27th. One great thing about this event 

is how easy it is to make a statement, spark a conversation, 

and inspire others to join the pro-life movement. You 

simply wear a pro-life t-shirt at school, work, while run-

ning errands, or even at home. If you don’t own any pro-

life t-shirts, it’s not too late to order some. Stand True has 

an official shirt for this year or you can find a different 

shirt that you would want to wear on this special day and 

beyond. Visit this link to see their impactful shirts, prolife-

products.org. 

     Happy Spring to all of you and Love Life! 

  

Lynn A. Gura  

    Oakland/Macomb Youth Director 

    Right to Life-LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

    248-816-1546 

    oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

  

Anne Marie Reiff  

    Wayne County Youth Director 

    Right to Life-LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

    734-422-6230 

    youth@miLIFESPAN.org 



 

Wee Care In Memory of: 
 

Maureen Estermyer 
Given by:  Barbara Cunningham 

Tony & Chris Hansen 

 

Patrick J. Foley 
Given by:  Ray & Marlene Vincent 

 

 

LIFESPAN In Memory of:  
 

Pauline Cracchiolo 
Given by:  Jerry & Diane Fagelman 

 

Ann Sands 
Given by:  Wayne County Chapter Board & Management  

 

Paul Sullivan 
Given by:  John G. Berg     Jerry & Diane Fagelman 

Carol Jaconette      Alice & Michael Maher 

Ken & Karen Patrosso     Phyllis Phillips 
 

Donations may be made in memory of loved ones who have died; a me-

morial card will be sent by LIFESPAN in your name to the family of the 

deceased. Donations may also be made to honor someone special, and 

near and dear to you, for a particular occasion, or just because… Send 

donations to your local LIFESPAN office. 
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Donations have been made -  

 

By Mary Margaret Olohan 

R 
epublican Iowa Sen. Joni Ernst introduced a bill 

Thursday [February 25, 2021] that would crimi-

nalize any sterilization or abortion procedure per-

formed without informed consent from the patient. 

     The Iowa Republican’s legislation builds off a Septem-

ber 2020 whistleblower complaint that alleged mass hys-

terectomies were performed on immigrant women by Dr. 

Mahendra Amin without their consent while they were 

being held at Irwin County Detention Center in Georgia. 

Amin, a rural gynecologist, has denied any wrongdoing. 

     The Informed Consent Act would criminalize such be-

havior, Ernst told the Daily Caller News Foundation. 

      “Whether it is a hysterectomy or an abortion, a doctor 

— or any individual for that matter — must not be able to 

perform these procedures without the consent of the 

woman,” Ernst said in a statement to the DCNF. “Under 

this bill, if they do so, they would be committing a crime. 

This is simple and straightforward and something every-

one — pro-life or pro-choice — can get behind.” 

     The legislation would criminalize any abortion or steri-

lization that took place without informed consent and im-

pose penalties of a fine or up to ten years in prison for in-

dividuals who perform an abortion or sterilization with-

out informed consent. 

     It would also establish a felony for failing to report 

knowledge of such a procedure taking place without in-

formed consent, “capturing the individuals who are com-

plicit in the procedure even if they did not take part in 

performing it,” Ernst’s office said of the proposal. 

     The Informed Consent Act would, however, provide an 

exception in the case of emergency, such as saving the life 

of the individual or preventing “substantial and irreversi-

ble impairment,” according to Ernst’s office. 

     Republican New Jersey Rep. Chris Smith, who spon-

sored the bill in the House of Representatives, said in a 

statement to the DCNF that it is “shocking” that current 

law fails to provide penalties for forced sterilizations or 

forced abortions. 

     “The Informed Consent Act would criminalize these 

offenses and establish the same federal penalties in place 

for assault resulting in serious bodily injury,” Smith said. 

“We must ensure that those who are complicit in such hor-

rific acts are held accountable and provide justice for vic-

tims of this unconscionable human rights abuse.” 

 

- LifeNews.com, February 25, 2021 

Pro-Life Senator Introduces Bill Banning Abortions and          

Sterilizations Without Informed Consent 
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2021 Silent Auction & Gift Card Tree 

Items Needed! 
Every year at our Celebration of Life Dinner, we have a wonderful variety of items for the Silent    
Auction and Gift Card Tree. We are looking for items that will bring in large auction bids, such as: 

• Accommodations at tourist destinations  •     Golf Packages 

• Restaurant Gift Cards (Red Lobster, Outback, etc.) •     Family-Friendly places to visit 

• Sporting Event Tickets     •     Specialty/Department Store Gift Cards 
 

Monetary donations will be put to good use; donate any amount and an auction item will be created 
in your name. Please go to miLIFESPAN.org/donate to donate online or call the Main Office at         
734-524-0162 for more information. 

You’ve seen them on TV  and Social Media 

Our Special Guests are 

Diamond & Silk 

Come spend a memorable evening at our 

Fundraising Dinner & Auction 

Tuesday, October 12, 2021 
San Marino Club in Troy, Michigan 

Auction Opens at 5:30 pm 

Dinner Begins at 7:15 pm 
 

LIFESPAN is not charging for this event, but please understand that this is the most important fundraiser of the year.  

We hope that you can join us and help us continue our efforts to protect all human life.  
 

Stay Tuned to future Newsletters:  
Date may change due to COVID restrictions 
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Dear Friends of Life, 

      Sometimes it is just hard to have Hope. We look at  

today’s world and the awful things being done to God’s 

people. The New Administration in Washington and 

the liberal establishment is working hard on legislation 

that allows and pays for procedures that destroy       

human life; people getting rich and powerful by       

promoting abortion policies and paying large sums of 

money to agencies whose primary services is abortion. 

The killing fields are everywhere. 

     I know deep in my soul, as well as you, we must 

never give up. 

     As you know, we have an annual Baby Shower    

every March. LIFESPAN started these Baby Showers 32 

years ago to help Pregnancy Centers in Metro Detroit. 

Our Annual Baby Shower was March 14th.  We had 30        

churches who agreed to do Baby Showers. All the 

goods, money, clothing, and gift cards are dispersed 

among the many Pregnancy Centers throughout the   

Tri-county area. Unlike those agencies that take life, 

Pregnancy Centers receive no Government funds.   

They rely on good people like you to help moms and 

babies in crisis.  

     Because of so many wonderful Churches and church 

representatives willing to do the work, we had a            

successful year, even during this COVID pandemic. I  

want to thank all of you who gave so generously to 

help moms and their babies. 

     We look around and see so many evil, bad things,  

darkness surrounds us. But then, there is a spark of 

light, and things do not seem so hopeless. I saw that 

spark of light on Sunday. I found Hope for the future. 

     I want to share with you this hope. I want to tell you 

about an experience I had at my Church, St. Hugo’s, 

while covering our LIFESPAN Baby Shower table. 

There was a family at Mass that have children ranging 

from teens to a baby in her mother’s arms. I thanked a 

few of the children who enthusiastically came over and 

put an envelope into the gift box.  They appeared to be 

so excited to give their gift to new babies. It became  

noticeably clear to me that these children are our hope 

for the future. I am sure there are so many God-loving 

families out there, just like them, that we never hear 

about. These young people are pro-life and with God’s 

help, they will take these views into  adulthood. I want 

to share with you what the children wrote on their en-

velopes before placing them in the gift box. It helped 

me to see that our work and purpose is important for         

From the President’s Desk nurturing future generations. 

     Let us never give up. Let us look toward the light 

and continually walk towards it. Let us never give up 

praying and working toward a better future. As long as 

God   blesses us with new generations of pro-lifers, we 

one day will succeed. 

 

Enjoy! Smile! There is 

HOPE!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  —Diane Fagelman  

President of Right to Life - LIFESPAN  

Wayne County Article 
Continued from page 6 

all types: student, senior, individual) expires prior to Au-

gust 1, a prorated membership dues payment of $15 will 

maintain your membership through 2021. Payments above 

and beyond $15 will be credited to you as a tax-deductible 

donation. All members should expect a Membership Re-

newal letter for 2022 this October. To be responsible stew-

ards we must stop printing and mailing newsletters to 

those with expired memberships. As membership dues go 

directly to our operating costs, expired memberships pre-

vent us from fully utilizing donations for our core mission 

of pro-life education and outreach. 

Have a Happy and Blessed Easter! 
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN Membership Form 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN believes that human life has value in all stages of development from conception until natural 

death, and is committed to speaking on behalf of those who cannot  speak for themselves - the preborn, the aged, the 

incapacitated. Won’t you please help in our struggle to preserve respect for human life? A contribution brings you the 

LIFESPAN News as well as educational materials and special mailings. 

 

 _______ Annual Membership  $30.00  _______ Platinum $500.00 or more 

 _______ Student/Senior Member $20.00  _______ Gold  $250.00 

 _______ Monthly Pledge  $_____  _______ Silver  $100.00 

 _______ Other    $_____  _______ Bronze $50.00 
 

Name _____________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________ 
 

Address _______________________________________ City ___________________________ Zip ______________ 
 

Email Address ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete this form and return with your donation to: Right to Life - LIFESPAN, 32540 Schoolcraft Rd.,        
Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305. For more information, call 734-524-0162. 
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LIFESPAN News  
April 2021; Vol. 50, No. 4 

President & Publisher: Diane Fagelman  

Co-Editors: Christina Hansen & Diane Trombley 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN is a non-profit organization 

and is funded entirely by membership dues, private donations and fundraisers. 

MAIN OFFICE  

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305  

Phone: 734-524-0162; Fax: 734-524-0166  

Email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org  

Website: miLIFESPAN.org  

Christina Hansen, Office Manager 

2021 Pro-Life Events 
 

Stand True: National Pro-Life T-Shirt Day 

Tuesday, April 27, 2021 
 

Mother’s Day Fundraiser 

Sunday, May 9, 2021 
 

Father’s Day Fundraiser 

Sunday, June 20, 2021 
 

National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children 

Saturday, September 11, 2021 
 

Life Chain 

Sunday, October 3, 2021 
 

Annual Dinner & Silent Auction 

Tuesday, October 5, 2021 

#miLIFESPAN 

You can live on after death by helping those 

whose lives are threatened by abortion,           

euthanasia  or infanticide. A bequest in your 

will to Right to Life - LIFESPAN will be used to 

save the lives of many through our efforts.  
 

Have questions? Please contact Charles 

Kleinbrook at 248-352-9569 or                             

MrChip1234@aol.com 

Looking for Volunteers! 

We are looking for painters to paint our Main Office in Livonia this summer. Love to 

paint? Love to volunteer? Call the Main Office at 734-524-0162 for more information. 

mailto:mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org
http://www.miLIFESPAN.org
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Right to Life – LIFESPAN’s 

32nd Annual Baby Shower 
March 2021 

to benefit local Pregnancy Help Centers 

A great big Thank-You to all the Churches that participated in our Annual Baby Shower for local  

Pregnancy Help Centers. We had 30 locations collecting for 14 different PHCs this year! Even in  

a pandemic, we still take care of our mothers and babies! 

Auburn Hills Christian Center, Auburn Hills 

Sacred Heart of the Hills Church, Auburn Hills 

Our Lady Queen of Martyrs Church, Beverly Hills 

St. Hugo of the Hills Church, Bloomfield Hills 

St. John Neumann Church, Canton 

Guardian Angels Church, Clawson 

Church of the Divine Child, Dearborn 

St. Alphonsus-St. Clement Church, Dearborn 

St. Sabina Church, Dearborn Heights 

St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Garden City 

Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church, Livonia 

St. Colette Church, Livonia 

St. Edith Church, Livonia 

St. Genevieve-St. Maurice Church, Livonia 

St. Michael the Archangel Church Livonia 

St. Mary of the Snows Church, Milford 

Our Lady of Victory Church, Northville 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Church, Plymouth 

St. Kenneth Church, Plymouth 

Our Lady of Loretto Church, Redford 

St. Valentine Church, Redford 

Five Points Church, Romulus 

St. Mary Catholic Church, Royal Oak 

St. Paul Lutheran Church, St. Clair Shores 

Motor City Church, Troy 

St. Anastasia Church, Troy 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church, Troy 

St. Thomas More Church, Troy 

St. Josaphat Ukrainian Catholic Church, Warren 

St. Patrick Church, White Lake 

 

Participating Pregnancy Help Centers: 

AAA Pregnancy Resource Center, Livonia 

Another Way Pregnancy Center, Farmington Hills 

Bethany Christian Services, Madison Heights 

Compassion Pregnancy Center, Clinton Township 

Crisis Pregnancy Center, Lincoln Park 

Crossroads Care Center, Auburn Hills 

Gianna House, Eastpointe 

Image of God Crisis Pregnancy Center, Detroit 

The Lennon Center, Dearborn Heights 

Pregnancy Center, Allen Park 

Mother & Unborn Baby Care, Southfield 

Oxford Pregnancy Center, Oxford 

Redford Pregnancy Care Center, Redford 

Wee Care, Livonia 


